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Dear S

Response to official information request for Transmission Gully link road: Kenepuru Drive

| refer to your request for official information received 19 February 2020 relating to Transmission Gully link
road — Kenepuru Drive. We have processed your request under the Local Government Official Information
and Meetings Act (LGOIMA) 1987.

The questions you specified have been included as numbered headings in bold below, with our response
following each heading.

1. Transmission Gully link road into Kenepuru Drive — who pays for the link road and roundabout
at the end of Kenepuru Drive?

e The Transmission Gully link road into Kenepuru Drive is part of the Transmission Gully project.
It's design, consenting and construction is being delivered by the Wellington Gateway Partnership
(WGP).

2. Has this roundabout at the north end of Kenepuru Drive been designed and consented yet?

e Yes, the roundabout at the north end of Kenepuru Drive has been designed and consented as
part of the wider Transmission Gully project. The design is being reviewed following a safety
audit.

e Following the commissioning of Transmission Gully this roundabout will be handed over to
Porirua City Council as an asset for the city to maintain, so we are working closely with NZTA and
WGP contractors to ensure it will be fit for purpose. We will be seeking a further safety audit of it
after the opening of Transmission Gully.

If you wish to discuss this further with us, please feel free to contact Darreli Statham, Manager Transport
on telephone: 04 237 1431 or email: Darrell.statham@poriruacity.govt.nz.
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